
Chase park 

HERALD 
News of Interest 

 
Pantry Item:  Canned Beans 
 

Member Directory Update(s): 
Douglas and Joan Deaton, new email: 
joan3pink@gmail.com. 
Joan Parker has moved to Opelika, AL. 
Bill and Carol Zlatovich have moved to TN. 
Welcome new members Brandon and Leah Hancock.  
He is a videographer with Media Fusion and she is a 
Preschool teacher.   
 

Barnabas Project Meetings (4:30 and 6:15 p.m.) 
Sunday, April 23, members N—Z 
 

Sick/Prayer List 
Pam MacLean, Bob and Carol Layne, Susan Vinson, 
Linda Bramblett, Sheila Landman, Jo McMahan, 
Ruth King, Eddie Albright, Jack Hill, Bert and      
Barbara Edwards, Melissa Wilhoite, Fred King, Jim 
MacLean, Richard Lawson, Mary Bradford, Scott 
Sanders (Paul King’s nephew), Natalia Franco 
(Lindsay Jones’ friend), Amos Soli (Cowden’s friend’s 
son), Joe Nichols, Freida Sadler, Dave Clark,        
Raymond Tanner, Chris Engels 
 

Huntsville Hospital 
Jean Evans (Gina Davis’ mom) 
Martha Ferguson 
 

Regency Healthcare/Rehab:  Delores Eitzen, room 209 
 

At home:  Jimmy Strong, Dorothy Johnson 
 

Today and Upcoming 
 Regency Services 
Retirement Village Sunroom:  12:45—1:15 p.m. 
Healthcare & Rehab Dining Room:  1:30—2:00 p.m. 
Speaker:          Gregg Crabtree 
Song Leader:  Gregg Crabtree 
 

Bridal Shower 
For Lauren O’Dell, bride-elect of Evan Davis, today, 
1:30 p.m., in the fellowship hall.  Wedding registry:  
theknot.com/fromthisdavisforward061723. 
 

TALENTS/Visitation Teams 
Talents Team 3 led by Sam and Cindy Kachelman,     
Monday, April 17.  Assignments will be emailed. 
 

Ladies’ Night Out 
Tuesday, April 18, 5:30 p.m., fellowship hall.  Game 
night.  Bring a friend. 
 

Balance Class  
Tuesday and Thursday, April 18 and 20, 1:00 p.m.,     
fellowship hall. 
 

Super Seniors 
Wednesday, April 19, 10:00 a.m., in the dining room. 
 

Special Contribution—UAF 
Sunday, April 23.  Designate your checks and envelopes 
for the separate contributions.  Special contribution 
checks payable to Chase Servant United Appeal Fund. 
 

Congregation Appreciation Luncheon 
Sunday, April 23, fellowship hall.  Members age 78+ 
(born in or before 1945) will be honored.  All members 
are encouraged to attend.  Sit down meal served by the 
teens.  Sign up sheet for hashbrown casserole and      
desserts is in the foyer. 
 

Ladies’ Monthly Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
Tuesday, April 25, 10:00 a.m., elder’s conference room. 
 

 

Children’s Ministry & CPYG 
LadsToLeaders Banquet—Sunday, April 30, after p.m. 
service, fellowship hall 
 

Childrens’s Ministry: 
 Refer to GroupMe for events. 
 

Chase Park Youth Group: 
 M4—School Mondays, 7:00 a.m., dining room 
 Refer to GroupMe for events. 

Ladies’ Breakfast 
Saturday, April 29  

8:30 a.m. 
Fellowship hall 

 

Sign up to attend, 
help with food, and 
to decorate a table. 



Services 
 

Sunday 
 

Worship .................. 9:00 a.m. 

Bible Class ........... 10:15 a.m. 

Worship .................. 5:00 p.m. 
 

 
Wednesday 

 

Super Seniors ....... 10:00 a.m. 

Bible Class ............. 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

Website: 
cpcofc.org 

 
Statistics 

 

Sunday, April 9, 2023 
 

 AM Worship ................... 324 

 Month Average  .............. 345 

 Bible Class ..................... NC 

 PM Worship ................... 195 

 Regency Worship ............... NC 

 Offering .............. $21,817.00 

 Budget ..................... $21,000 

 Average ‘23 ............. $22,673 

 Over Budget for year ... +$25,094 

 Special Contributions/Donations: 

……………………………$0.00 
 

Mid-week, April 12, 2023 

 Devotional……………...214 

Chase Park 
Church of Christ 

 
Ministers 

 

Rusty Hills ................... Pulpit 
 

Pat Cowden ........ Evangelism 
 

Will Tucker ................. Youth 
 
 

Elders 
 

Curtis Hill 
 

Sam Kachelman 
 

Dennis Lawson 
 

Barry Todd 
 

 

 

Worship 
Participants 

 

Sunday, April 23, 2023 
 
 

A.M.: 

F Prayer…………...Russ Davis 

LS Prayer….Clay Blankenship 

Reading…….........Keith Mentz 

C Prayer…………...Curtis Hill 

 

P.M.: 
 

F Prayer………….Will Tucker 

Reading……...Kaleb Karraker 

C Prayer………Toney Atchley 

 

 

Lads to Leaders 
 

Last weekend was the Lads to Leaders convention for 2023.  For my family, it was the last convention for our children to 

participate as students in the program.  My children have spent every Easter weekend of their lives at the Opryland Hotel with 

Lads to Leaders, and I am so thankful to be able to say that.  What a blessing this program has been to them and to me!  Allow 

me to share with you some thoughts and insights that I have concerning Lads to Leaders: 

• Lads to Leaders is not perfect.  I start with this because I know that there are some who are not fans of the program for 

one reason or another.  Are there things that I would like to see changed?  Yes.  Are there people involved who do not 

always act as they should?  Yes.  Are there times when aspects of the program can be frustrating and even discouraging?  

Yes.  But, even given all of this, there is no program associated with the Lord’s church that does what Lads to Leaders can 

do and does do successfully year after year—bring hundreds of congregations of the church together for the purpose of 

training, encouraging, and supporting thousands of its young people as they strive to become leaders for the Lord. 

• Lads to Leaders needs adults.  Even though this program is designed for and focused on children, it cannot exist or 

function without an army of adults.  It seems ironic to me that a program that is made to train young people to lead often 

struggles on the congregational level because of a lack of adults who are willing or able to lead.  One of the great aspects 

of this program is that while children graduate out of it, adults do not have to.  Parents, empty-nesters, and grandparents 

can all be involved to make a difference in the lives of the congregation’s children. 

• Lads to Leaders has some hidden benefits.  While we are well aware of its purpose of training children to be leaders in 

the church, there are some other fantastic benefits of this program.  For instance, it helps to create and nurture great 

relationships between the children and adults who are involved with the program.  It also helps to foster relationships 

among the children.  Both of these things help to grow a child’s village of Christian mentors, encouragers, and friends, 

adding strength and stability to their spiritual life. 

There is so much more that I would like to say, but I am out of space.  Let me encourage you to look for or ask about ways to 

be involved with this great program.  And if you have never attended a convention, plan now to come to Nashville next year 

and witness it for yourself.  I believe that you will be impressed and wowed by what you see.   

Rusty 


